

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: Donations
SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:
DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: February 20, 2013
RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will attached to minutes.
The following are donations over \$1000
 United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur received a donation of \$3,580.00 from various parents and organizations. United South High School ROTC group received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Laredo Diploma Plus
Foundation. 3. United South High School Student Activity received a donation of \$2,500.00 from State Farm.
 4. Clark Middle School Athletics received a donation of \$2,028.55 from Women's City Club. 5. Salvador Garcia Middle School Cheerleaders received a donation of \$1,489.00 from the cheerleading
parents. 6. Zaffirini Elementary School received a donation of \$5,000.00 from an anonymous donor.
The following are donations under \$1000
 The Health Services Department received a donation of \$500.00 from Mr. Homero Chavez. United South High School Washington Bond Club received the following donations: \$50.00 (Diana Laura Peña), \$100.00 (Law Office of Andres Reyes), \$250.00 (Gala Investment Group, LLC).
 United South High School Model UN Club received a donation of \$100.00 from Lulac Council 7. United South High School Washington Bond Club received the following donations: \$200.00 (Diana Laura Peña), \$200.00 (Jerry Resendez Enterprises, Inc).
 United South High School Mariachi Group received a donation of \$50.00 from Ernesto Zambrano. United South High School Building & Construction Trade Class received a donation of \$300.00 from Texas Computer Education Association.
Grand Total: \$17,347.55
RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.
SUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 11, 2013

The United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur Group has received the following donations:

PLEASE SEE ATTATED LIST

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organizations for the generous donations.



United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur Donations Fall 2012

	CHECK#	NAME	ADDRESS	PARTNER	AMOUNT	
1	703400344	Martin Aguirre, Jr.	611 Pinos Circle	PLATINIUM	\$2,850.00	
2	3132	Maria de Lourdes Aguirre	611 Pinos Circle	GOLD	\$150.00	
3	4516	Juan Andrade	3512 Guadalupe Street	SILVER	\$75.00	
4	2652	Border Bail Bonds	2607 San Bernardo	SILVER	\$75.00	
2	1070	Elda Rodriguez	3706 Pine Street	SILVER	\$75.00	
9	8304	Cynthia S. Garcia	220 Larga Vista	SILVER	\$50.00	
7	8453	David Rodriguez	2615 Pine Street	SILVER	\$50.00	
œ	4432	G. Domiguez	8915 Southern Oaks Loop	BRONZE	\$30.00	
6	7474	Angela Gomez	238 Santander Drive	BRONZE	\$30.00	
10	941	Hermenegildo Almanza	4921 Franzetta	BRONZE	\$25.00	
7	8861	Alfredo Rocha	4415 Santa Maria Avenue	BRONZE	\$20.00	
12	2202	Jesus Rodriguez	605 Paul Revere Drive	BRONZE	\$20.00	
13	_	C-9659035241 Gabriel Villarreal (Stripes)	503 Shiloh Apt. #14	BRONZE	\$20.00	
14	_	Maria G. Mares	125 Balboa Street	BRONZE	\$20.00	
15		Maria Luisa Garza	8715 Augusta Loop	BRONZE	\$20.00	
16		Felipe Alvarado	2201 Guaymas	BRONZE	\$15.00	
17	143	Rosa Isela Alvarado	3917San Ignacio	BRONZE	\$15.00	
18		Linda Martinez	11009 Plumas Drive	BRONZE	\$10.00	
19		Rosy Quintana	413 Paul Revere Drive	BRONZE	\$10.00	
20	2119	Maria Fuentes	6402 Patol Street	BRONZE	\$10.00	
2	129	Elia Adams	402 Gale Street Apt. #31	BRONZE	\$5.00	
22	1523	Belinda Martinez	8702 Puerto Isabel	BRONZE	\$5.00	
				GRAND TOTAL	\$3,580.00	
						ı



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent-

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 11, 2013

The United South High School ROTC Group has received the following donation:

Laredo Diploma Plus Foundation, INC.....\$ 1,000.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School ROTC Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

December 19, 2012

The United South High School Student Activity has received the following donation:

State Farm\$ 2,500.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Student Activity is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.



State Farm®

Providing Insurance and Financial Services

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 61710



December 5, 2012

Corporate Headquarters

One State Farm Plaza Bloomington, Illinois 61710-0001

United South High School Attention: Chris Sandoval 4001 Ave Los Presidentes Laredo, TX 78046 6044

Dear Mr. Sandoval:

Keeping teens safe on the road is one of the most troubling social issues of our time. Car crashes are the number one killer of teens, and a teen's first year on the road is the most dangerous. State Farm® is firmly committed to preventing these tragedies and we are happy to partner with you in this effort.

For more than a decade, State Farm has teamed with the Children's Hospital of Philadelphia to focus on how we can change behavior to improve teen driver safety. Using this expertise as a guide, State Farm debuted a new approach to keep teens safe on the road. On September 15, 2012, Celebrate My Drive® events rallied communities to celebrate new drivers as they explore the road ahead. By celebrating the drive with teens and their parents and funding programs like yours, State Farm is working to prevent teen crashes, reduce injuries and save lives.

As part of Celebrate My Drive 2012, we are pleased to deliver this teen driver safety grant to your school. We appreciate your efforts to help address this important issue.

For more information regarding the events that took place across the U.S. and Canada on September 15th, please visit http://teendriving.statefarm.com/ and stay tuned for updates on our 2013 events.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Moore

Public Affairs Manager

KM/do

Enclosures



TO:

Mr. R. Santos, Superintendent

FROM:

R. Rodriguez, CMS Principal

Date:

January 16, 2013

RE:

Grant Donation

We are pleased to announce that the Women's City Club has bestowed a monetary grant to the Clark Middle School's Athletics for \$2,028.55. The funds will be used towards the purchase of football equipment and other PE equipment.

I am asking that this letter be presented to the UISD School Board for approval. I am attaching the award letter as well.



Board of Directors 2012

Dee Ann Novoa
President

Emilia Diaz President Elect

Cindy Reyes Vice President

Alma Narvaez Treasurer

Carolyn Schmies
Recording Secretary

Esther Degollado Corresponding Secretary

> Nancy Garcia Reporter

Michelle Villarreal
Historian

Josie Guerra Parliamentarian

Ruby Chapa Past President 2010

Minnie Silva Past President 2007

Nancy de Anda Doris Epstein Honorary Board Members

Directors at Large 2011-2012

Priscilla Beckelhymer Elia York Laura Link

Directors at Large 2012-2013

Paty Figueroa Brenda Garcia GeorgeAnne Reuthinger Chairman of the Board

Molly Martinez
Social Service Chair

Amy Castillo Casares
Ways & Means Chair

Lydia Sanchez Membership Chair

Gloria Oaferina Grapevine Editor Women's City Club • P.O. Box 450085 • Laredo, Texas 78045-0085

WCC Grapevine ♦ P.O. Box 450084 ♦ Laredo, TX 78045-0084

January 10, 20113

Mr. Armando Montante Head Coach Clark Middle School 500 West Hillside Rear Laredo, TX

Dear Mr. Montante,

We are pleased to inform you that on January 10, 2013, Women's City Club Executive Board approved a grant in the amount of \$2,028.55 for the items approved for funding listed below:

- 1 One man sled
- 1 Shoulder pad rack
- 1 Powered team drinker
- 3 Yellow practice cones

Our Disbursement Committee worked diligently and put much thought and consideration into the selection of the final proposals to fund out of the numerous applications that were submitted. Although Women's City Club cannot always grant the full request, we are happy to be able to play a role in the success of worth while programs such as yours.

Please read the grant requirements listed below carefully as they cover the terms and conditions of this grant:

Kindly submit invoice of purchase for payment to:

Alma Narvaez, Treasurer, P.O. Box 450085 Laredo TX 78045-0085

- All items should be purchased within three (3) months. Upon receipt of item(s), please notify
 me at 337-2523 so a picture can be taken for our records.
- Where applicable, a plaque should be placed on the item(s) designating it a donated by Women's City Club. All donations made by Women's City Club must be permanently identified by visibly displaying a plaque or other markings approved by Women's City Club.

Congratulations on being awarded the above grant for the authorized item(s) to be funded. We wish you every success in accomplishing the goals of this program. If you have any questions, please feel free to give me a call 337-2523.

Deglado

Esther Degollado Women's City Club

2013 President



Roberto Santos Superintendent

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Clotilde Gamez, Principal

Date: 01/16/2013

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to Salvador Garcia Middle School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

Salvador Garcia Middle School cheerleading parents for donating a total of \$1,489.00 to the Cougar Cheerleaders to be used for any expenses the team may have.

Salvador Garcia Middle School would like to thank all the Cheerleader parents for their generosity and their support of our cheerleaders at SGMS.

Thank you,



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

MEMO

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Claudia Y. Benavides

Principal

REF:

Acceptance of Donation

DATE:

January 15, 2013

We are pleased to inform you of the following donation by:

Anonymous donation \$5,000.00

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

Thank You.



Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director

MEMORANDUM

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director

Through: Enrique Rangel P.E. Assistant Superintendent of Facilities/Construction/Student Services

Date: January 30, 2013

Subject: Acceptance of Donation

On January 28, 2013, Mr. Homero Chavez presented me with a \$500.00 donation. The money is to purchase incentives for the nursing staff, for upcoming National School Nurse Celebration on May 8, 2013. Enclosed please find a copy of the check. I respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance. Should you need further information on this donation, you may contact me at 473-6264.

Thank you for your assistance with this process.

Shimsw, RN

Respectfully yours,

Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director

XC: Eduardo Zuniga, Associate Superintendent Student Services Gloria Rendon, Asst. Superintendent for Administration

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 11, 2013

The United South High School Washington Bond Club has received the following donations:

Diana Laura Pena\$	50.00
Law Office of Andres Reyes\$	100.00
Gala Investment Group, LLC\$	

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Washington Bond Club is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organizations for the generous donations.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 11, 2013

The United South High School Model UN Club has received the following donation:

Lulac Council 7......\$ 100.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Model UN Club is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 9, 2013

The United South High School Washington Bound Club has received the following donation:

Diana Laura Pena\$200.00

Jerry Resendez Enterprises, Inc......\$200.00

We respectfully request that these items be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Washington Bound Club is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organizations for the generous donations.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 22, 2013

The United South High School Mariachi Group has received the following donation:

Ernesto Zambrano.....\$ 50.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Mariachi Group is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.

01-24-13P01:39 RCVD





Mariachi Donations

January 22, 2013

To Whom It May Concern,

This letter is to inform that United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur received a donation in the amount of \$50.00 dollars from Ernesto Zambrano. This donation was made in the form of cash.

Thank You,

Roberto Ortiz United South High School Mariachi Imperial del Sur 4001 Los Presidentes Avenue Laredo, Texas 78046 956-473-5447 956-473-5599 fax



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

David R. Canales, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

January 25, 2013

The United South High School Building & Construction Trade Class has received the following donation:

Texas Computer Education Association.....\$ 300.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Building & Construction Trade Class is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.

